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Trinity Sunday  

22nd May 2016 

Newsletter items to Parish Office @ 061 - 368127 or email office@newmarketonfergusparish.ie Deadline is 11.00am on Thursday 

Newmarket 
Sat 21st   7.30pm Margaret Kennelly, Ballycar Road 
    Desmond McNulty, Langough & Latoon. Month’s Mind 
    Sean O’Grady, Carnakilla 
    Paddy Reynolds, Mooghaun 
Sun 22nd 11.00am Sunday Mass         

Mon 23rd 10.00am Daily Mass 
Tue 24th 10.00am Daily Mass 
Wed 25th 10.00am Daily Mass  
Thur 26th 10.00am Daily Mass 
    8.00pm Mass for Exam Students 
Fri 27th   10.00am Daily Mass  
Sat 28th   7.30pm John Moynihan, Ballycar 
    Charlie Noonan and his son Finbar, Mooghaun 
Sun 29th 11.00am John Clancy, Ennis Road 
                                          
Wells 
Sat 21st  6.30pm Weekend Mass  
Sun 22nd 10.00am Nora and Patrick Jones, Hill Road, Bunratty 
    Jimmy and Madge Melody, Clonmoney   
Sat 28th  6.30pm Kathleen Hannon, Clonmoney, Bunratty 
Sun 29th 10.00am Sunday Mass  
 

Carrigerry  
Sun 22nd 9.00am Sunday Mass  
Sun 29th 9.00am Sunday Mass 

Abundance Prayer 
Group Meet each 
Monday except 
Bank Holidays at 
7.00pm in the  
upstairs meeting 
room in Newmarket 
Church  

Last week’s Church  
Collection € 

Recent Deaths 
 
Pray for the happy  
repose of the soul of  
 
Tommy Mulqueen, Lough Ash 
 
 

May he rest in peace. 

Corpus Christi Procession 

 

The Corpus Christi proces-
sion will take place after the 
7.30pm Mass next Saturday 
evening in Newmarket. The 
procession will move from the 
church onto Main Street, up 
the Ennis Road into Kilna-

soolagh Park and back to the church through 
Avondale for Benediction.        All are welcome! 

St Vincent de Paul / 
Local Helpline 
086 3024238 

Mass for Exam students 
A special Mass has been arranged by the Pastoral Council 
for all students who are preparing to start the State  
examinations shortly. The Mass will be celebrated on this 
Thursday evening 26th May in  Newmarket church at 
8.00pm. This is always a difficult time for our young people 
so we will keep them in our thoughts and prayers over the 
coming weeks. A warm welcome is extended to all. 

Congratulations to the girls and boys of  
Clonmoney School who received their first 

Holy Communion this weekend 

Daily Adoration, will be suspended from Thursday 26th May until Fri-
day 3rd June. It will re-commence on Monday 6th June at 10.30am. June 
is the month of the Sacred Heart and an hour spent with the Lord is a 
very special gift and will bring many graces. Adoration takes place each 
weekday (Mon-Fri) from 10.30-11.30am. All are welcome 

Shannon Priests will celebrate 
mass in Lemenagh Cemetery 
on Tuesday 24th May at 8pm 



Fáilte-Bienvenue-Willkomen-Benvenuto-Bienvenido-Witajcie-Bemvindo- 

Welkom-Velkomin-Vitejte-Karibu-Croeso-Valkommen-Tervetuloa-Welcome 

‘ ‘ ‘ ‘ SPLIT THE POT ’  SPLIT THE POT ’  SPLIT THE POT ’  SPLIT THE POT ’  Scoil na Maighdine Mhuire 
  Our pot this week was  € 650         

Congratulations to our winner—Joan Ludden 
Winning ticket sold in Euro Spar 

Next Draw : Tuesday 24th May in Reale’s Family Butchers 

GAA Lotto: 
There was no winner of our €8150 Lotto Jackpot. This week's €40 win-
ners; James Greene, Lorna Hogan, Mary Ludden, Brid O'Gorman & 
Paddy Sheedy. Our next draw takes place at O'Neills Bar where the Jack-
pot will be €8300. 
 

Camogie Glory: 
Well done to our Senior Camogie panel who won the League title for the 
tenth time in the club's history with a victory over Inagh/Kilnamona. The 
hunger for success of this group can only be applauded. 
 

Championship Action: 
Hard luck to both our Senior & Intermediate teams who were unlucky to 
lose out in their Championship openers last weekend. Despite a strong 
second half our Senior Hurlers lost out to Wolfe Tones. Our Intermediate 
Hurlers really put it up to Ruan for forty minutes but couldn't match them 
for the final twenty minutes. We look forward to seeing both teams 
bounce back. 

******* 
 

Carrigerry community alert group held its annual general meet-
ing recently and the following officers were elected . 
Bryan o Donoghue  087 7148470  ( Chairman) 
Ellie Shire.               086 8162475  (Secretary) 
Cathal Conway.       087 1332404  ( Treasurer) 
Mary  Quinlivan.     086 4076909.( PRO) 
Area Representatives 
Hugh Tuohy.            086 8608244 
Anne Tuohy.            086 1702012 
Vicky Cassley.         086 6087271 
Eoin Fleming.           085 1356021 
Vincent Kenny         086 1966570 
Bridget mc Caul.      086 8297633 
Pete mc Caul.           087 6806123. 
Over the coming weeks committee members will be making social 
visits to the households in our area , any amendments to contact 
details will be noted for our text alerts and we will gladly welcome 
any new residents to our group. Please feel free to contact us if 
senior alarms are required . 

******* 
 

Clare 22nd Battalion Association will hold their Annual Com-
memoration Ceremony in memory of deceased and former mem-
bers of the 22nd Infantry Battalion FCA and LDF on Friday 27th 
May at 7pm. The Ceremony will take place at the 22nd Battalion 
Monument, Ennis Peace Park, Friars Walk (Near Glór) Ennis. 
Family of deceased members and former members of the Units are 
most welcome to attend to remember their loved ones. 

******* 
 

SAFEGUARDING. Our Child Safeguarding Policy 
Statement ‘as a constituent member of the Catholic Church 
in Ireland, we recognise and uphold the dignity and rights of 
all children, are committed to ensuring their safety and well-
being, and will work in partnership with parents /guardians 
to do this.  We recognise each child as a gift from God, and 
we value and encourage the participation of children in all 
activities that enhance their spiritual, physical, emotional, 
intellectual and social development.’ 

Research Participants Needed   -    

Make a positive contribution to research and science by volun-
teering to take part in a health research study in the School of 
Psychology in Trinity College Dublin. 
We are currently seeking male and female participants over the 
age of 60 to take part in a study examining decision-making 
and health. 
The study can be completed online or in person, and will take 
approx. 25mins to complete. 
For more information, please contact Sinéad: 
Email: moyletts@tcd.ie     Telephone: 083 8342455 
Survey link: http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/2557836/TCD-
Decision-Making-Health 
School of Psychology, Áras an Phiarsaigh, Trinity College 
Dublin, College Green, Dublin 2. 

******* 
MAY DAY CALL FROM THE RNLI LIFEBOATS 

An 8km (approx)  stroll through the Island fields of Inis-
macnaughton, Carrigerry,  Newmarket on Fergus will take 
place on Sunday 29th May with kind permission from Dermot 
Costello to walk the Island. Please bring suitable walking and 
weather gear as well as a packed lunch to savour on the Island 
fields. Parking is at the entrance to the Island at Carrigerry, half 
way between the Honk pub and Carrigerry Country House at 
10.30am. The walk will commence at 11.00am.  
The walk will be led by locals P.J. Reidy and Gerard Liddy. All 
funds donated will go to the RNLI Lifeboats. Further informa-
tion from Joe Queally 0876260301. 

******* 
Clare Parkinson’s Support Group meets at Carrigoran 
Health & Wellness Centre, Newmarket-on-Fergus at 10.00 am 
on the last Friday of the month. 

These informal meetings provide a chance for people to talk 
and discuss worries and experiences.  Normally the meeting 
includes a presentation by a guest speaker, such as a healthcare 
professional or complementary therapist. 

Activities that assist people living with Parkinson's such as 
Yoga, Dance, Occupational Therapy or Tai Chi generally form 
part of the get together - and there is the social aspect with time 
to enjoy a coffee or tea and a home baked scone! 

The next Clare Parkinson’s Support Group meeting is on Friday 
27th May For further information contact 087 415 8430 

 
******* 

Ballycar Preschool are delighted to introduce a Neighbour-
hood Book Exchange to the village which is located on the 
front of the G.A.A clubhouse. The idea is to bring books to 
readers and readers to books. Everyone is welcome to come 
and take a book and in return they may leave a book. Consider 
it your neighbourly deed, got a book that you don't need, leave 
it here for others to read. 

******* 
Ennis Community College is holding an open morning Tuesday May 
24th 2016, 9.30 – 11.30 am for PLC courses. General Studies - Uni-
versity Access, Business, Office Administration/Medical Secretary, 
Accounting Technicians, Community Health, Nursing, Childcare Lev-
els 5 & 6.  Tel.: 0656829432 www.furthereducationennis.com 

******* 
Mass & Anointing for people with disabilities and 
chronic illnesses  in Ennis Cathedral on Wednesday, 
25th May at 2:00 p.m.   Fr Tom Hogan, PP will be Chief 
Celebrant and Homilist. 



Diocese of Killaloe Stillness and Meditation Retrea t:  Mt St Joseph Abbey, Roscrea, 27th / 28th  
May.  For further information contact Maureen Kelly at 087 289 0942. 

**********************  
Irish Kidney Association:  The Clare Branch  of the Irish Kidney Association Annual Mass of Remem-
brance & Thanksgiving will be celebrated in the Cathedral  Ennis on Sunday 29 th  May at 12 noon .  Mass is in hon-
our of those whose organs were donated thus giving the Gift of New Life to so many.  

We remember them, 
At the rising of the sun and it’s going down 

We remember them 
At the opening of the buds and in the rebirth of spring 

We remember them 
*********************  

Lourdes Diocesan Pilgrimage:   Lourdes has been designated as one of the International Jubilee sites for 
this Year of Mercy.  The Diocesan Pilgrimage takes place from 26th June returning on 1st July. Extra capacity has 
been provided in the flights from Shannon Airport.  Bookings to Joe Walsh Tours (01) 2410810 or 
www.joewalshtours.ie.   Fully inclusive fare of flights, hotel and all meals for €687 with €10 discount for online book-
ing.   

********************** 

Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock:   The annual Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock this year will take place on 
Sunday 3 rd July , sharing with Ferns as we have in previous years.  This year Killaloe diocese will lead the ceremo-
nies.  See separate email for specific details. 

**********************  
University of Notre Dame Folk Choir, USA  in concert in Cathedral, Ennis on Tuesday, May 24 th at 
8:30pm , and in Tulla on Wednesday 25  th  May, 8:30pm , in collaboration with Choirs of East Clare cluster.  A won-
derfully inspiring choir, not to be missed, currently on European tour.  Concerts free. Donations to Sláinte an Chláir, 
Kilnamona.  For info Joan 086 6088371 or e-mail joanculloo@gmail.com 

**********************  
Clare Burren Marathon Challenge - Sat May 28th 2016 :  The Burren, Ballyvaughan, Co. 
Clare.  Choice of Full, Half & 10K Mini marathons.  Walk - Jog - Run, both on & off road, across the beautiful Bur-
ren terrain.  Entry options & info: http://www.clareburrenmarathonchallenge.com/ or phone 087 7779714.  Charity 
Groups, individuals, runners, walkers - everyone welcome to take part. 

*********************   
The Annual Knights of St Columbanus St Oliver's Wal k: visiting seven beautiful churches in Drog-
heda, will be held on both Friday May 27th and Saturday May 28th .  The Camino style walk starts from Our Lady 
of Lourdes Church and follows a 3.2km route finishing at St Peter's Church where the National Shrine of St Oliver 
Plunkett is located.  Walkers can complete the walk at their own pace or even over the two days and they will get 
their Camino style passport stamped at each church.  Full details on www.stoliverswalk.com  

*********************   
Pro Life Rally Saturday June 4 th, Dublin:  Bus leaving Kilkee, Kilrush, Ennis, Shannon, Bunratty for Pro 
Life Rally on Sat 4th June .  Contact Josephine @ 085 2792077.  

********************* 
If you are a Secondary School Student in Co Clare , transition year to leaving cert that has passed grade 
6 or higher classical music exam and would like to take part in a concert in Shannon Airport to showcase the very 
best of our young classical musicians. Contact Maeve 087 6448580 

*********************   
Host Families Wanted in Co. Clare:   To host International students who will be on work placement during 
the summer months.  Also for International Students who will attend local secondary schools for a period of 3 
months up to 9 months.  We also have students staying for 6 to 9 weeks.  A generous tax free hospitality allowance 
will be paid to the suitable applicants.  Contact Mary Greene on 086 1741506 

*********************   
Ennis Community College  is holding an open morning Tuesday May 24th 2016, 9.30 – 11.30 am  for PLC 
courses.  General Studies - University Access, Business, Office Administration/Medical Secretary, Accounting 
Technicians, Community Health, Nursing, Childcare Levels 5 & 6.  
Tel.: 0656829432;  www.furthereducationennis.com 

*********************   
FREE BENEFIT 4 COMPUTER CLASSES ON HOW TO :  Send/Receive Email, Use Social Media, Use of Apps, 
Digital Photography, Online transactions such as: Book a ticket, Online Banking, Safety and Security online. These 
classes are held over two days (4 hours per day) and if you wish to enrol or need more information please contact 
Pauline/Mary Ellen at CIOC, Elevation Business Park, Clonroad, Ennis, Co. Clare. Phone: 065 6841009 or email: 
education@cioc.ie 

*********************   


